

DEPARTMENT OF ENTERPRISE SERVICES

1500 Jefferson Street SE, Olympia, WA 98501

July 9, 2021

The Honorable Patty Kuderer Washington State Senate PO Box 40448 Olympia, WA 98504 The Honorable Gerry Pollet House of Representatives PO Box 40600 Olympia, WA 98504

Dear Senator Kuderer and Representative Pollet:

On behalf of the Capitol Projects Advisory Review Board (CPARB) and in accordance with Section 16 of Engrossed Substitute Senate Bill 5418 (2019) the Department of Enterprise Services (DES) is pleased to forward the Local Government Public Works Contracting Report.

This report provides the recommendations unanimously adopted by CPARB at its February 11, 2021 and May 13, 2021 meetings.

This report is also available on the DES publication and reports website: https://des.wa.gov/about/forms-publications/publications-reports.

If there are any questions or additional information we can provide, please contact Bill Frare, Assistant Director of Facility Professional Services, at 360-280-6083 or Bill.Frare@des.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Annette Meyer Acting Director

Annette Meyer

Enclosure

cc: David Schumacher, Director, Office of Financial Management
Janice Zahn, Chair, Capital Projects Review Advisory Board
Bill Frare, Assistant Director, Facility Professional Services, Department of Enterprise Services
Ann Larson, Director of Government Relations, Department of Enterprise Services